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Cottage Street School PTO Membership Meeting
Minutes from January 5th, 2012 
Meeting began at 7:05 p.m. adjourned at 8:15 p.m.

25 members present 
Introductions

Approved December 1st minutes by voice
Committee updates:
a) Iron Chef Night coming up on Feb 16th. You can make whatever dish you like everything from Macaroni & Cheese to a fancy dish native to your country. It is a fun night; everyone gets tokens to vote for their favorite dish. The winners receive a prize.
b) Holiday Gift giving / brick sales. This year we recommended that classrooms donate a brick in honor of their teachers. We sold 41 bricks so far which generated ~$3,000. Poet’s corner will have a special dedication in the spring which will be set soon. We are looking for corporate sponsors to purchase bricks as well.

c) Broadway Cougars --  We are looking for a chairperson for Drama

Mid December Mary Alice spoke to the 4th and 5th grade classes about the play. 70 students signed up split 35/35 cast/crew. The Crew was further split into 2 groups each group coming in to help every other week. The kick off went well and handouts were sent home for the parents.
d) Cougar Gear – Fall orders are complete. There was a back order on PJ bottoms waiting on them to come in. The Sharon Eagles Wicking Shirts were a big seller this year. We are looking for suggestions for girls items for the Spring.

e) Popcorn Fridays – No popcorn Friday this week. We are purchasing a new machine similar to the current one for $775. 

Motion to approve Purchase of new Popcorn machine APPROVED.

f) Fun Fair – We need a chairperson!! 

We are also in desperate need for someone to help with raffles to go to local businesses to ask for donations.

Need help with concession stand

Need someone to head up the café

There will be a room parent meeting next week to discuss each classroom’s game

Looking to Kohl’s to provide volunteers

Fliers will be going home soon for collecting items for the general store, Cake sign up, etc…The collection boxes will go out at the end of this month.
WE ARE MISSING THE FUN FAIR BANNER – if anyone has seen it please return it to the front office.

g) Birthday Book Reminder – Remember that you can dedicate a book to library in honor of your child’s birthday. $20 and they can pick a book which they can then dedicate over the loudspeaker at school. Only 30 sold so far!!

h) Updated Website – The CottagePTO.org has had a fancy face life thanks to Eric. Please visit it and let us know what you think.

i) Other news

a. Yoga Program has started with the Kindergarteners 

b. Teacher Appreciation group has started brainstorming ideas to make this even better than it has been some ideas are Spa type activities, more food, and something to replace supply day.

Principal’s report:
Kevin  

We are getting ready for MCAS in March. Sometime towards the end of February beginning of March go over the dos/don’ts of test taking, talk about kid’s anxiety, etc.. We are looking at ways to inform the parents about what questions are asked and how they should be answered on the MCAS.

We are talking to the 5th grade teachers about the 5th grade end of year celebration. This year it will be part district wide part cottage only.

We are making some changes to programs to better align with the Core standards, for example the Engineering/ designing / building project.
We are looking at putting a weather station on the roof of Cottage. Right now we are looking for a corporate sponsor to help cover the cost of a full station placed on the roof.

Andy
The Green Team continues to grow; we are currently up to 105 kids. We have the compost bucket in the cafeteria and Andy takes it outside the bin. (Andy was attacked by a squirrel the other day).
Treasurer’s report:
Income:

Brick Fundraiser
$3,093 income for the first round 
Cougar Gear

$1,077 

Coupon books 
$2,088 big success since this was the first time 

Membership

$5,695 we hit our number

Expenses:

Birthday Books
$360 Big order coming soon
Family Dance 

$160 was fantastic

Programs

$2,000 (Yoga and Nature trails just happened)

Theme Fund

$114 for supplies
New Business:

Big Committee Vacancies!!!
Roller Skating will not happen unless we have a volunteer to take this up immediately.

Just need to set the date (2hours) collect money give out tickets – Becky Volunteered!!!!

Book fair we need a chairperson


Mary is willing to work with someone to help the spring book fair but we need a volunteer.

School Photo day – Need someone to coordinate this activity. It requires someone to be at school all day.

Yearbook – Collecting pictures… Keep snapping them and sending them in.

Seeds -- Possible new fundraiser 40% of proceeds go to the PTO

Other suggestions for Family Nights – Zumba night

PTO Meets the 1st Thursday of the month at 7:00pm in the Cottage Street School Library

Free Childcare is provided

Contact us at: CSSPTO@gmail.com
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